
Back to drama
It was a little exhilarating to get back to the children’s
drama this weekend. We had been off for over a month, partly
due to Easter. So this weekend we were back with a vengeance,
err- three of us were. I guess the other two were still on
spring break or something. Fortunately the head director, I
guess I can call him, was there with his son who plays one of
the  roles  on  Sunday  morning  (this  is  Saturday  night  I’m
talking about), though unfortunately not one of the characters
who was needed. Young as he is (4th grade!) he happily brought
out a script and filled in. No, he couldn’t be expected to
memorize it in a half hour. The other character was a puppet,
so another drama regular easily filled in, no memorization
even required for that role.

I play sort of a clumsy, bumbling, absent-minded TV scientist
in  the  spirit  (but  not  the  intelligence)  of  Christopher
Lloyd’s Doc Brown character from Back to the Future. There are
two  assistants  played  by  kids,  one  an  airhead-ish  lab
assistant and the other a geeky research assistant. The one
tends to ask some very silly questions (to which my character
has a wacky response) and the other is immersed in a computer
and constantly correcting anything misspoke (usually by me).
There is also a puppet I mentioned and a guest character, a
recurring role played about once every other month.

The lesson was about being thankful. My character was the one
who had something to learn about it, as almost usual, but
comes up with the proper thankfulness in the end, attributing
all power to Jesus, to whom we should be thankful. Presumably
this leads into the actual lesson taught after the drama which
should be on the same topic. However, I have never heard any
of the lessons as I usually go directly to 4th/5th grade
(drama is only for K-3) right after the drama, or head into
the worship service if it is a last weekend of the month like
this weekend.

https://www.tangents.org/church/back-to-drama/
https://www.imdb.com/name/nm0000502/
https://www.imdb.com/name/nm0000502/
https://www.imdb.com/title/tt0088763/


I wish I could say it went perfectly, but a couple of us had
some minor line trouble (nothing the kids in the audience
would  notice)  and  for  some  reason  none  of  us  thought  of
putting a microphone on our young 4th-grade fill-in so he was
very hard to hear. Well, nothing can be done for it now but to
move  forward.  I  will  be  looking  forward  to  the  monthly
rehearsal this Wednesday.


